The Oahu MPO is the designated metropolitan planning organization for the island of Oahu. It is responsible for facilitating and supporting the continuing, cooperative, and comprehensive transportation planning process between the State, county, and other operators of public transportation receiving federal funds. The guiding principles of the Oahu MPO are expressed in the Vision Statement for the adopted and approved 2045 Oahu Regional Transportation Plan: “In 2045, Oahu’s path forward is multimodal and safe. All people on Oahu can reach their destinations through a variety of transportation choices, which are reliable, equitable, healthy, environmentally sustainable, and resilient in the face of climate change.” 

To achieve a safe, balanced, and sustainable transportation system on Oahu by 2045 as expressed in the region’s approved long-range plan, we will need to make it easier, safer, and more convenient for people to walk, ride transit, and use bicycles or other personal mobility devices to reach their destinations. Vehicle-miles-travelled (VMT) is an indicator that can help us understand the progress we are making toward achieving a more balanced, sustainable and equitable transportation system. Lower per-capita VMT is associated with reduced contribution to climate change, lower air pollution, less traffic congestion, less noise pollution, and greater safety outcomes including fewer fatalities and injuries among all users of the transportation system. As such, the reduction of VMT is worthwhile and important goal. The VMT Reduction Toolkit will help us focus our efforts on the specific actions and policies we need to implement to achieve a sustainable transportation system. 
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